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Hello everyone. 

 

Thank you to the people who contributed at our last workshop meeting 
where we were fortunate enough to have dual presentations. The first 

by Lynne Yeaman and Jannette Blennerhassett on the making of Audio 

visuals and the second on High Dynamic Range (HDR) photography by 
Andrew Haysom and Charlie Scicluna. Both presentations were very 

informative and entertaining. 

  
We are coming into a very busy time in so far as our club is concerned 

with events on 3 consecutive weeks starting next week. 

 
Our last competition meeting was an Open theme and as with most 

opens, there were many and varied entries. Our judge for the night 

was David Burren, an accomplished photographer in his own right. 
David’s style could be described as “tough but fair”, some might 

disagree but he had a strong emphasis on the technical aspects of 

photography.  
 

As always, congratulations to the winners and placegetters. 
 

 

Keep Snapping, 
thruthelens@parklandsphotoclub.org.au 

  

 

 

http://members.optusnet.com.au/gizzi/ParklandsCameraClub/main.html


Upcoming Club events 
 

August Workshop meeting – Thursday 27 August 
 
Please note that the Light Painting event which was scheduled for this 

date has been rescheduled. 
 

Refer to the information below which is hot off the presses from 

Andrew. 
 

At this point in time there is no substitute activity planned and unless 

someone can come up with an idea we might be having the night off. 
 

Unfortunately, due to personal circumstances, the team that run the 

Light Painting workshop we were scheduled to do on August 27th, 
have had to cancel that night. 

 

I have booked us in for the night of Thursday September 24th, I hope 
that suits all of you who had booked in for the August date, and would 

request that you let me know either way. 

 
If anyone was booked in and cannot make the September date, they 

have also advised that they have available slots for Saturday August 

22nd, if you would like to attend a public session rather than the new 
club date. 

 

So new details are; 
Date: Thursday 24th September, 2015 

Time: 7pm 

Duration: 2:00-2:30 hours 

Meeting place: Federation Square 

Cost: $25 per person, payable in cash on the night 

 
Sorry for any inconvenience, and I look forward to your RSVP. 

 

Regards, Andrew 
 

 

September Workshop meeting – Thursday 3 September 

  
Lighting Workshop conducted by Paul Robinson – If you, like me have 

some interest in the use of artificial lighting in photography but don’t 

have a clue how to go about it, this is a “must not miss” event. 
 

 
 



September competition – “Seascape” – Thur 10 September 
 

Our next competition meeting will be held on Thur 10th September 

and the theme is “Seascape”. 
 

The due date for entries to the next competition is Sunday 30 August. 

 
 
Andrew/Preston Woodlands walk – Sunday 13 September 
  

While not an official Parklands event, Andrew Haysom has kindly 

agreed to take our arch rival club Preston on a photo walk through the 

Woodlands Historic Park. He has extended an invitation to any 

Parklands members that may want to join in. 
 

Date: Sunday 13th September 

Time: 8:30am 
Where: Providence Road car park, WHP 

 
 
Preston/Parklands Inter-club Competition 
  
The annual inter-club competition with Preston Photography Club will be  

held at our library venue on Thursday 1st October at 7:30pm. 
 

Each club will submit 20 prints and 20 digital images. The theme is "Open".  
No more than 2 prints or digitals from any one member can be included.  

 
We welcome submissions from all financial members and will do our best to 

ensure that all members who submit images are represented. 
 

Digital images can be submitted via the website up until midnight on 9th 
September. 

 

Prints must be delivered to Sharon by 10th September or can be brought to 
our Lighting Workshop on September 3rd, or our Seascape competition on 

September 10th. 
 

Images previously submitted to the interclub competition should not be 
resubmitted. 

 
Give your fellow club members a nudge too ... if there are images you've 

seen during this year’s competitions that you really like, let them know and 
ask them to submit! 

 
Regards, 

Andrew 

 

 



Reminders 
  

July & August fireworks at Docklands and L.A.R.P.  
Every Friday night, commencing at 7.30pm, during the months of July 

and August there are fireworks at the Docklands. 

 
Following the fireworks, L.A.R.P. (Live Action Role Play) takes place at 

Princes Park, Parkville. 
 

 

Winning images – Aug Open 

Digital – Novice 

1st – Emi Taylor - ‘Rise above the murkiness of life like a lotus’ 

 

 
 

2nd – Jannette Blennerhassett - ‘Frost’ 

 

 
    

 

 

 
 



3rd – Gail Crennan - ‘So fine rmit’ 
 

 
 

Digital – Experienced 
 

1st – Steve Lankshear - ‘The Earth has music for those who listen’ 

 
 

2nd – Charlie Scicluna - ‘Crossing Over’ 

 

 



       3rd – Lynne Yeaman - ‘Cathedral’ 
 

 
                      

 

                   HC – Paul Grinzi - ‘Chiselled’ 

 
 

 

 

HC – Lynne Yeaman - ‘Mt Feathertop’ 
 

 
 



Print – Novice 
 

1st – Jannette Blennerhassett - ‘Blown away’ 

 

 
 

 

 
2nd – Gail Crennan - ’Bright Gull’ 

 
Image not provided 

 

 
3rd – Gina Auciello - ‘An alternative to the AM radio in the car’ 

 

Image not provided 
 

 
HC – Jannette Blennerhassett - ‘Grinning from ear to ear’ 

 

 

 



Print – Experienced 
 
1st – Sharon McDowell - ‘Preying Mantis’ 
 

  
 

 

2nd – Andrew Haysom - ‘Weebill in the spotlight’ 
 

 
 

 

 

3rd – Charles Scicluna - ‘Once stood tall and proud’ 
 

 



HC – Clem Warren - ‘Himeji Castle Japan’ 
 

Image not provided 

 

HC – Clem Warren - ‘Hannah’ 
 
Image not provided 

 

General announcement  
Apologies to anyone who’s winning or place getting images are not 

included in this or any previous newsletter. After every competition, 

all winners or place getters of the print category are requested to 
provide a digital copy of your images to include in the newsletter 

and on the club’s website. If you don’t provide the digital copy, they 

can’t be included. 
 


